
Minutes of a Bramshill Parish Council Meeting 
Held at The Pheasantry, Bramshill Park 

on Thursday 1st December 2022 at 6.30pm 
 
 

22/27 Present:   SA, BC, MS AC, Cllr A Crampton, Cllr T Southern. Cllr T Davies, and two 
parishioners.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                           
 

22/28 Apologies:  Cllr Stoate,  
 

22/29 Approved Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 28th September 2022 were 
signed by SA.   

22/30 Matters arising for AOB:    Following complaints of speeding along Ford Lane, Cllr 
Davies updated the council that Highways department were dealing with this in unison 
with Wokingham council. Signs to be installed both sides of the boundary. 
Cllr Crampton gave an update of the rental properties in Bramshill Park, she confirmed 
there were 53 properties registered for Council Tax which will be included in the taxbase 
for Bramshill. 

 
22/31 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Finance:  
GS had circulated the budget to all councillors, it was agreed by all that the precept 
remains at £2000.00 for 2023/2024. 
GS advised that the annual insurance renewal is due in February and should remain in 
the region of £150.00.  
The income and expenditure statement and cash book figures had been circulated. 
Cheque authorised 

1. Glynis Spencer: - £375 for Parish Council duties Oct – Dec 2022 
 
The balance of the bank account after outstanding amounts had been presented stands 
at £3582.92 including the grant balance of £400.00 
 

22/32 Access/Highways:  
MS had spoken to James Holt of Hampshire Highways and confirmed that the repairs to 
Fiddlers Green will be carried out.   

 
22/33 

 
Environment: 
GS had circulated details of recent planning applications from the last meeting.  
The outstanding applications relating to Bramshill House were discussed, BC advised the 
council that a previous offer to purchase Bramshill House been withdrawn. Matters now 
continue between The Pheasantry and City & Country since the lapsing of the other offer.  

  
22/34 
 
 
 
 
 
22/35 
 

Crime: Neighbourhood Watch and Police Update. 
MS spoke of recent crimes with quad bikes and garden equipment being targeted. She 
also spoke of the continuing problem of fly-tipping but praised HDC of the prompt 
clearance.  The Chairman confirmed that the rubbish in the Forestry Commission car park 
had been cleared. 
 
AOB: 
TD informed the council of a Barn Meet run by Hampshire Constabulary to be held in 
Rotherwick Village Hall Thursday 8th December at 6.00pm 



Next Meeting:  To be held on Thursday March 16th at 7.30pm Venue to be confirmed 
 
The meeting closed at 7.35pm 
 
……………………………………………………………….. signed ……………………………………. date 
 
Abbreviations: 

Cllr. Shaun Allison- Chairman SA 
Cllr. Nigel Stoate NS 
Cllr. Bob Coe BC 
Cllr. Margaret Sheerman MS 
Cllr. Annie Clarke AC 
Glynis Spencer - Parish Clerk GS 

  
  

 

  
 


